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The Maryland Judiciary supports House Bill 577. This bill makes several modifications 

to the Justice Reinvestment Act. 

 

The Judiciary supported and continues to support the goals of the Justice Reinvestment 

Act.  This bill, however, would make some needed minor procedural changes to this 

important Act.  For instance, this bill amends the Criminal Law Article to clarify that the 

court is required to hold a hearing on motions to modify a mandatory sentence under this 

section as other types of modifications can be denied without a hearing. The Judiciary 

believes the intent of the Justice Reinvestment Act was to provide for such hearings.  

 

This bill also modifies §6-223 of the Criminal Procedure Article by making clear that a 

court may impose up to the unserved portion of the sentence previously imposed, rather 

than the maximum that could have been imposed. In addition, this bill provides that the 

presumption of the sentence limitation on technical violations may be rebutted if a 

defendant or probationer is a danger to him or herself allowing consideration of whether a 

defendant may, for example, overdose.  

 

In addition, the Judiciary has concerns with §10-110 of the Criminal Procedure Article 

and where a person should file a petition for expungement. If this provision is not 

amended, a person would file a petition to expunge a conviction in a case which was 

decided by the juvenile court in the adult court that did not decide the case.  The adult 

court would have no conviction and the case may have already been expunged under 

existing law.   

 

Finally, the bill as amended would provide that the state’s attorney rather than the court 

would notify the victim at his or her last known address of any expungements filed under 

§10-110 of the Criminal Procedure Article.  The Judiciary strongly supports this change 

as the court does not have the victim information needed to provide the proper notice 

required under this statute.  
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